PCSP 

Minutes of
Policing and Community Safety Partnership Meeting

        27 June 2023 at 10am Hybrid/ WebEx
	Present via WebEx:
	Cllr Jason Barr, Cllr John Boyle, Ald Keith Kerrigan, Ald Niree McMorris, Cllr Antaine O’Fearghail, Ald Darren Guy.
Mr Aodh McCay, Ms Linda Watson, Miss Una McCartney, Mrs Jeanette Warke, Mr Fergal Leonard.
Mr Eddie Doherty (NIHE), Mr Noel McNulty (NIHE), Mr Paul Ryan (YJA), Mr Stephen Gaffney in attendance for Mr Adrian Kealey (NIFRS), Ms Denise Stewart (PBNI), Mr Chris Nicol in attendance for Ms Deborah Cross (EANI).
PSNI: Chief Supt Nigel Goddard, CI Yvonne McManus, Const Gemma Stone.

	In Attendance at Meeting:
	Vanessa Russell (PCSP Manager), Ciara Bond (Admin), Cllr Sandra Duffy (PCSP Chair) Mr Thomas Conway, Cllr Christopher Jackson, Cllr Emma McGinley and Mrs Mary Casey.

	DSPCSP 19/23
	Apologies

Ms Deborah Cross (EANI) and Ms Colleen Heaney (YJA).

	DSPCSP 20/23
	Chairperson’s Business 
The new PCSP Chair, Sandra Duffy, welcomed all PCSP members to the meeting.  She mentioned that she had been a councillor previously on PCSP a few years back and now was back as Chairperson.  She thanked all who had nominated her as Chairperson. 
The PCSP Chair thanked Darren Guy, as outgoing Chair, and stated he had done a fantastic job.  

The PCSP Chair informed members of the appointment of Vice-Chair.  The PCSP Manager had put out a request for nominations and only one had been received for Mr Thomas Conway.
A proposer and seconder were requested for the appointment of Mr Thomas Conway:
Proposed by Cllr Jason Barr

Seconded by Cllr John Boyle
Mr Thomas Conway was happy to accept the position of Vice-Chair and the PCSP Chair wished him well on his appointment.

Congratulations was extended to newly elected Councillors and they were wished all the best in their year ahead.

	
	The PCSP Chair mentioned there was an item that an elected member wished to bring up.

The elected member wished the PCSP Chair well in her appointment and was delighted to rejoin PCSP and work with the Chair and members in the year ahead.  The following issue was brought up by the elected member.
Policing Operation – a well-respected dental technician was arrested in their place of work and this took place in a public manner.  It was understood that the individual co-operated with Police in their questioning.  It was followed by a public police statement which linked this individual with armed criminal gangs within the City.  The elected member stated that anybody that knew the individual would be aware there has never been involvement in criminal activity.  This was undermining public confidence in Police.  The way the investigation was carried out raised serious questions.
The elected member felt it was important to raise the concerns because one of the roles of PCSP is to instil confidence in Police within the district.  If the actions of the Police undermined that, it needs to be raised with local senior management to request justification for public in relation to police action on the arrest of a well-respected citizen who was slurred with gangs within the City.  The elected member said he looked forward to the response.
CI McManus wished the PCSP Chair well in her new role.  In relation to the incident, it was confirmed the individual’s solicitor was involved, the investigation is ongoing, and there may be a complaint to the Police Ombudsman’s Office.

CI McManus stated she understands perception and how their actions need to be proportionate, open and transparent however the complaint will be investigated.
Public Perception - an independent member mentioned public perception and stated that a meeting was held a few months ago which had been useful.  Follow-up meetings were to be held but this had never happened.  The independent member had concerns about this. 

The PCSP Chair stated she was not aware of these meetings.
The previous PCSP Chair, an elected member, stated he had attended the same meeting with Clive Beatty where they were shown videos of stop and search.  It was to show how issues were handled by PSNI.  Further meetings were to be convened so that different PCSP members had the opportunity to attend, however no further meetings had been arranged by PSNI.
CI McManus stated this had been piloted under the Justice and Security Act for self-monitoring purposes.  This was on the back of Prof M Green re dip-sampling to involve members to take part to see what PSNI were doing.  It was to be rotated to different Board members of PCSP.  It was agreed that a further meeting would be co-ordinated and PCSP members offered the opportunity to participate.
PSNI
The elected member thanked CI McManus for the response and understood the constraints regarding specific information being shared at the meeting.  The elected member stated there were concerns about perception and public confidence in policing.  There are rights of privacy for all citizens within the district and there was no doubt that PSNI would share the same concerns.  It was only right that it was raised at the PCSP Meeting.  CI McManus was thanked for her response.

CI McManus stated she welcomed issues being raised at the PCSP Meetings.

There was no further Chairperson’s Business


	DSPCSP 21/23
	Approval of Minutes
PCSP Meeting 28/03/23 DSPCSP 10/23-18/23
Proposed by Mrs Mary Casey
Seconded by Ms Linda Watson

	DSPCSP 22/23
	Matters Arising
There were no matters arising.

	DSPCSP 23/23
	PCSP Manager’s Report (June 2023)
The PCSP Manager took members through a few highlights of the report as follows:

PCSP Action Plan 2023/24 – this was forwarded to Joint Committee and approved.  The Letter of Offer was forwarded to Council by the end of June.  The PCSP budget was protected therefore remained the same as last year, £441,497.
The spend profile has been monitored by the Joint Committee and there was a high level of underspend in meeting expenses.  This year the budget is £12,500 which is £5,500 less than last year.  Looking at previous years this should be enough to cover expenses.
PCSP have already approved £210,000 funding for Small Project Support (PCSP Meeting March 2023).  There were 42 applications with the requested amount totalling £310,215.03.
Action Plan 2022/23 – the claim for expenditure for Q4 2022/23 was submitted to Joint Committee on 26/05/23.  The total claim was for £154,601.21 plus £1,020 of members’ expenses.  The total claim for the financial year was £442,378.32.
Facebook Page – The PCSP Manager referred members to the Facebook page which is used to share information of what PCSP are doing and engage with the community.  Members were encouraged to like and share the FB page and share with contacts.
PCSP Dissemination of Best Practice – PCSP are working in partnership with Dublin North Inner City LCSP, Waterford, and Longford.

There are partnerships in Limerick who hope to establish a Support Hub, similar to that in Derry and Strabane.  PSNI have attended events in relation to this.  The RoI Justice Minister confirmed the Support Hub should be established in Limerick before the end of the year.  The Limerick representatives are to attend the Support Hub meeting in July.
Recruitment of Independent Members – applications for independent members were due to open on 01/06/23, however due to budget constraints this has been postponed until to 01/09/23.  This means that the formal reconstitution will take place on 01/06/24 with current independent members remaining in post until May 2024.

Regarding vacant independent positions on the PCSP, the PCSP Manager advised that she had taken advice from NIPB who had advised that vacant positions would not be filled until re-constitution due to the length of time it takes to complete the recruitment and training process.
Small Project Support Allocation – The PCSP Manager informed members that £210,000 had been allocated to 30 groups to deliver initiatives throughout the Derry and Strabane area.  Members were referred to a table within the report detailing the name of each organisation, project name, DEA and the amount allocated.

All groups received a letter of outcome in March 2023.  Groups were written to again to inform them that due to budget uncertainties, PCSP were unable to issue a Letter of Offer therefore any project expenditure incurred would be at risk.
Since the PCSP budget has been confirmed the PCSP Co-ordinators have commenced issuing Letters of Offer to successful groups.
Two groups who were offered funding have declined the awards:

· Strabane Rugby Football Club was offered £3,634.86 (Strabane Town)

· Newbuildings Community Environment Association was offered £7,477.00 (Faughan DEA)

These amounts will now be allocated to the next groups according to how they were ranked at the assessment stage as follows:

· Strabane Town:  offered an additional £496.28 to Melmount & East Bank Estates CAF giving them a total allocation of £8001.28; offered an additional £449.77 to Strabane Athletic FC giving them a total allocation of £7247.91 and offered the remaining £2,688.81 to Strabane Athletic Netball Club.

· Faughan DEA:  offered an additional £7,207.52 to Newbuildings Cricket Club giving them a total allocation of £8,000.00. 

All DEAs were oversubscribed except for Derg, Faughan, and Foyleside.  The total amount unallocated is £8,190.00.
Campaigns/Initiatives – Social Media has been used to engage with the public. Discussions have been held to re-establish themed meetings to engage with the public.  The CSW are operational across the district working with all partners.  CSW and PCSP Staff meet with groups across the district.
Community Safety Wardens – the CSWs dealt with almost 3,000 referrals across the district in 22/23.  The CSW are trained in a range of services and attend local events to raise awareness.
The PCSP Manager referred to the table within the report which showed how funding is sourced.  She advised that PCSP does not have funding confirmed yet from PSNI for 2023/24.
RAPID Drugs Bins – There are 21 drugs bins located throughout the Council area. The PCSP Manager stated the PCSP Team are exploring a few potentially new locations for additional drugs bins to be installed within the district.  This means that harmful drugs have been taken off the street and are no longer available; once removed from the bins, drugs are identified and logged by PSNI.
Manchester United Foundation - PCSP is part of the steering group, working in partnership with Manchester United Foundation Street Reds Project.  NIHE, PSNI, and Youth Work Alliance are also partners.  The project is in the final stages of planning.  PCSP have allocated £6,000 towards the project in the PCSP Action Plan 2023/24.
Safer Homes Scheme/Home Security Equipment – a range of equipment was provided to 186 homes between April 2022 and March 2023 based on individual needs.  Members were reminded to contact the PCSP office with referrals if they felt anyone would benefit from this service.

Neighbourhood Watch – There are 42 Neighbourhood Watch (NHW) Schemes in the district covering approximately 3,500 homes.  Meetings with NHW Co-ordinators were held in Melvin Sports Complex, Strabane on 07/06/23 and in the Guildhall, Derry on 22/05/23.  Further meetings will be held in September.
CCTV – PCSP are taking the lead on the new contract from 01/04/23.  There are currently 95 CCTV cameras installed and monitored independently on a 24/7 basis. 
£50,000 from PSNI has not been confirmed yet.  The Executive Office provided £32,000. New fibre boards are to be replaced and this should be completed by September 2023.  CCTV has dealt with 578 missing person reports, 170 attempted suicides, 378 suicide welfare concerns.  The PCSP Manager referred members to the table in the report with a breakdown of CCTV funding.
Road Safety/SIDs – PCSP purchased 8 SIDS which have been installed and rotated across the district.  Some SIDs are out of action therefore 4 SIDs remain in operation.  SIDs are placed on a 4-week rotation scheme and the data is shared with PSNI and DfI.
Members were encouraged to submit requests for SIDs where speeding is an issue.  The SIDs are a good awareness campaign and it encourages motorists to slow down as the SID is visible.
PCSP supported a Bikesafe Workshop in St Columb’s Park House on 02/06/23.  This gave motorcyclists the opportunity to ride out with advanced drivers.

PCSP continues to work in partnership with Life After and New Driver NI. 
PCSP Policing Committee Meetings – the previous PCSP Policing Committee Meeting took place on 31/01/23 (hybrid meeting) when the District Commander presented his Q3 report.  The next PCSP PC Meeting is due to take place on 25/07/23 where the annual report will be presented.
The Draft Local Policing Plan was signed off at a Special Meeting by members on 13/03/23.
Support Hub – The Manager stated that the last Support Hub meeting was held on 06/06/23 and the next meeting is due to take place on 04/07/23.

From the Support Hub’s establishment, it has dealt with 300 referrals with 62 referrals discharged because their needs had been met. 

Community Safety Forums/Interagency Meetings – these meetings were attended by both PCSP officers and CSW across the district. 

	
	Questions/Issues Raised re PCSP Manager’s Report

Independent Members – a member asked if a waiting list could be established going forward for independent members to ensure that the balance between independent and elected members is maintained.
The PCSP Manager advised that she had already spoken to NIPB who had advised that vacant positions on the PCSP would not be filled until re-constitution due to the length of time it takes to complete the recruitment and training process.
CCTV & CSW – a member queried if CCTV and CSW could still be delivered without the PSNI contribution.
An elected member stated he realised the PSNI budget was a constant issue.  He stated both CCTV and CSW were working well in all areas and it would be terrible to see this cut as it is providing a lifeline to many.

Chief Supt Goddard congratulated Cllr S Duffy and Mr T Conway in their recent appointments as Chair and Vice-Chair respectively and said he looked forward to working with them both.

Chief Supt Goddard responded in relation to the funding for CCTV and CSW and said it was not particularly good news that PSNI funding of £100,000 was withdrawn.  He stated that he thought funding had been secured at 13th June 2023 for both the CCTV and CSWs, but it has been withdrawn in its entirety (£300K across N.I.) to all service wide projects from the community safety budget.  It was the first realisation of PSNI budgetary constraints being faced and the genuine impact of that could be seen.   
Chief Supt Goddard said he spoke to ACC Singleton who is committed to try and work broadly with partners to come up with an operational solution to make sure that projects are not negatively impacted.  He added that the ACC plans to come to the city to meet with CCTV/CSW stakeholders after 12/07/23 to find funding solutions.
Chief Supt Goddard stated he had warned Dermot Harrigan and Mr Jim Roddy in March that PSNI were progressing towards no funding, however he felt that they would be able to make some contribution.  Subsequently he was informed on 13/06/23 that the funding had been withdrawn and expressed his disappointment at this decision.
The PCSP Chair thanked Chief Supt Goddard for the update and agreed that it is hugely disappointing, as the value of both the CSW Team and CCTV is known across the district and she believes has saved lives.
CI McManus said she receives the daily CSW report and knows the work that is being carried out daily.  She stated that she had saved examples from these reports to strengthen the case for funding towards CCTV to show how it has contributed towards the apprehension of offenders and to keep people safe.

Chief Supt Goddard said he was personally extremely disappointed that both the CCTV and CSW budgets were withdrawn, as both were keeping people safe and building bridges within the community.  He added that ACC Singleton shares this view and is committed to come and meet with stakeholders to discuss the issue further and ensure that systems are not affected.
Chief Supt Goddard stated that he has spoken to Mr J Roddy, CCI this morning to advise regarding the withdrawal of funding and that he working on some options today.

The PCSP Vice-Chair asked who within the PSNI had made the final decision.  He referred to a meeting on 25th July where issues of budget cuts were discussed.  He stated that he was aware that Council would have picked up on any financial shortfall previously, but wasn’t sure that this is an option at present, therefore the whole system could be in jeopardy.
Chief Supt Goddard stated that a service Executive Board was put in place to look at budget requests against budget pressures and it is at this level where the decision was taken re the community safety budget in its entirety being withdrawn.  He added that this decision was taken at a very high level and is not the budget held locally; local budgets are very small. 
The PCSP Vice-Chair asked if the Policing Board had any input, or if they were aware of the decision.
Chief Supt Goddard said that NIPB would be aware of budgetary pressures and profiling across the service.  He added that Fermanagh and Omagh PCSP are also not getting funding towards CCTV. 
An elected member shared the disappointment and comments made previously about the withdrawal of this funding.  He said he looked forward to meeting with the ACC next month to find an operational way to work around the budget issues, as he appreciates the value both CCTV and CSW have in keeping people safe.
The PCSP Manager advised that she will meet with the accountant to explore the impact this will have for the current financial year.  She added that both CSW and CCTV provide vital services that we cannot afford to loose and will keep members updated.
CI McManus stated that from a policing point of view the withdrawal of funding was disappointing for PSNI in the City and she hoped that funding could be found somewhere.

The PCSP Chair stated that she did not think members would disagree around the table with the statements made in relation to funding.
An elected member who represented the rural community stated the withdrawal of funding was disappointing as he had hoped that the CSW team operating in Strabane and Castlederg could be extended for a further period of time.  He asked what the PSNI would be doing to fill the gap if CSW are not out and about

Further discussion took place in relation to disappointment of funding being withdrawn.  The value of the work of CSW is shared by PSNI as well.  The essential nature of CCTV with regards to crime, suicide welfare concerns, attempted suicides has undoubtedly saved lives.  It was encouraging that senior management were aware of the importance of the services.  
It was agreed to write to the Chief Constable and Chair of NIPB to highlight the importance of CSWs and CCTV in the district and to emphasise the value it brings and the precarious effect this decision will have on these 2 schemes.  This proposal was made by Cllr Christopher Jackson and seconded by Cllr John Boyle.
PCSP Manager
An elected member referred to the upgrade of cameras and fibre bands within the PCSP Manager’s Report and stated he assumed that this work would now be set aside and queried how essential it was as part of the scheme.  He added that local PSNI support for both CSW an CCTV is welcomed.

An elected member congratulated both the Chair and Vice-Chair on their appointments.  He was disappointed with the news about the withdrawal of the budget on two schemes.  He referred to cameras in Castlederg and asked if these are monitored by DfI or if they were monitored as part of the wider CCTV scheme.
An elected member referred to only 4 SIDs currently being operational and asked if the other SIDs would be repaired, or if there no longer was a budget for this.
The PCSP Manager confirmed that the fibre boards were part of the new CCTV contract therefore this work would continue, however the timeframe for delivery of this element of the contract may have to be re-considered.

The PCSP Manager said she was not aware if cameras (in Castlederg) were monitored under the CCTV contract.  The elected member confirmed that these cameras were located at the bridge in Castlederg.  The PCSP Manager agreed to make enquiries and report back to members.

PCSP Manager

In response to the query re SIDs, the PCSP Manager stated that the cost of repairing 2 of the damaged SIDs was more expensive than purchasing new ones.  She confirmed that the 4 SIDs currently operational would continue to be deployed, however members should be aware that it will take longer to respond to all requests as there is currently a backlog of requests.
An independent member referred to the Letter of Offer with regards to the current budget and stated it was to be protected with no reduction.  The independent member asked how PCSP summed that up?

Chief Supt. Goddard referred to comments from the Chief Constable who had stated that with less police we will have less policing and with less funding there will be a lesser ability to support initiatives that provide services.  He said PSNI were committed to the principles of NPTs, adding that they are maintaining NPT at somewhat reduced levels, but that a fairly strong NPT will have to be part of the response if CSW cover is reduced.

The PCSP Manager referred to the Manager’s Report and PCSP Action Plan 2023/24 which shows confirmed funding from the Joint Committee of £453,996.  The Manager confirmed that the funding that had been withdrawn came from a community safety budget within PSNI.

	DSPCSP 24/23
	Funding Secured – Letters of Offer
The PCSP Manager referred to funding secured:
1. Joint Committee Support for PCSP Action Plan 2023/24 - £453,996
2. Dept for Communities Support for City CSW Scheme – Funding only up to 30/09/23 - £20,060

3. NIHE Support for City CSW Scheme 2023/24 - £40,000

	DSPCSP 25/23
	PCSP Annual Report 2022/23

The PCSP Manager referred to the Annual Report 2022/23 which gave a snapshot of responsibilities, the members and work being carried out by the PCSP throughout the year.  A breakdown of funding across the district was referred to within the Annual Report.  The PCSP Annual Report 2022/23 was proposed by Mr Thomas Conway and seconded by Cllr Christopher Jackson.
An independent member queried Pg25 of the Annual Report which listed PCSP Meetings held and attended.  She stated that the number of meetings held in the year should be the same for all members.
The PCSP Manager explained that the number of meetings some members could attend during the year varies because they may only have been a PCSP member for a few months of the year and then replaced by another member from the same political party.  It would be unfair to say that every member could attend 11 meetings over the year if they were only in position for 2 or 3 months.  For most members it would total 11 meetings attended throughout the year.
The PCSP Chair concurred with this.  


	DSPCSP 26/23
	PCSP Action Plan 2023/24 – approved on 13/03/23 (for information).

	DSPCSP 27/23
	Correspondence

Letter from NIO re Budgetary Challenges facing PSNI (dated 19/05/23).


	DSPCSP 28/23
	CSW Reports

The PCSP Manager referred members to CSW Monthly Reports for March, April, and May 2023 which gave a breakdown of the extent of work conducted.

	DSPCSP 29/23
	Proposed Schedule of PCSP Meeting Dates June 2023 – July 2024

Members were referred to the proposed schedule of PCSP Meeting Dates.

	DSPCSP 30/23
	Any Other Business
Declaration/Conflict of Interest Forms – the PCSP Manager referred to these forms, which have been issued to all elected and independent members.  She emphasised the importance of all members completing and returning this form to the PCSP office, even if it is a nil return.

NIPB Engagement Strategy 23/25 – it was agreed that the PCSP Manager would prepare a draft response and bring to the July PC meeting for approval before submitting to NIPB.
PCSP Manager

Meeting and Travel Expense Forms – forms will be circulated quarterly to members.  Members are asked to check the meetings on their form, sign and return promptly to the PCSP office so that our financial claims are made in line with the budget profile.

Administrator

Chairperson’s Business – the PCSP Chair requested that members contact her going forward with any items prior to upcoming meetings so that she is aware of items to be discussed under Chairperson’s Business.
Road Safety – an independent member mentioned he had two young sons driving where he gave the usual advice.  They attended the Donegal Rally and whilst stopped by the PSNI he wanted to congratulate them on how they dealt with and interacted with the young people.  It was their first encounter with PSNI and they received a good impression.
He referred to young drivers and an issue with insurance costs.  He mentioned ‘R’ plate drivers who had a black box fitted.  He felt this should be mandatory for the first year of driving and said he hoped to meet with C Sherrard from Life After in relation to this.

CI McManus mentioned that PSNI had a good working relationship with An Gardai Siochana (AGS).  Approximately 80,000 people visited the Donegal Rally and Sea Music Festival which took place at the same time.  CI McManus stated it was good to get positive feedback.  She referred to the road safety traffic statistics that the PCSP Manager had shared and it was hoped the statistics would remain like that.
Cars Parked on Pavements – an elected member asked what was the position with cars parking on pavements in housing estates.  Leaflets had been placed on windscreens by PSNI and it was queried if this was done automatically or could PSNI be contacted for this.
CI McManus replied and said if there was an obvious risk, they would have to do something about it.  She stated that sometimes NPTs were dispatched in relation to ASB and issues were dealt with if necessary.  A lot of times there is an aggravating factor between neighbours where PSNI mediate.  In this instance they give advice and may distribute leaflets but the do not go round estates specifically to do this.
Good Luck in Positions - an elected member wished both the Chair and Vice-Chair good luck in their new positions.  All members wished the Chair and Vice-Chair well.
Posters at Top of the Hill – an elected member asked that it be put on record that three people who took down posters at Top of the Hill was not representative of the whole community.

	DSPCSP 31/23
	Date of Next Meeting

The next meeting will take place on Tuesday 25 July 2023.  This will be a Policing Committee Meeting.
The Chair thanked members for their attendance and input at the meeting which ended at approximately 11.30am.  


PCSP Meeting 27.06.23

ACTIONS
	DSPCSP 23/23
	Manager’s Report – Letter to Chief Constable & Chair of Policing

It was agreed to write to the Chief Constable and Chair of NIPB to highlight the importance of CSWs and CCTV in the district and to emphasise the value it brings and the precarious effect this decision will have on these 2 schemes.  suggested,
	PCSP Manager



	DSPCSP 23/23
	Manager’s Report – DFI Cameras at bridge in Castlederg
The PCSP Manager agreed to make enquiries to ascertain if DfI cameras at the bridge, Castlederg are monitored and report back to members.
	PCSP Manager



	DSPCSP 30/23
	NIPB Engagement Strategy 23/25 
it was agreed that the PCSP Manager would prepare a draft response and bring to the July PC meeting for approval before submitting to NIPB.
	PCSP Manager



	DSPCSP 30/23
	Declaration/Conflict of Interest Forms
All elected and independent members to complete and return this form to the PCSP office, even if it is a nil return.


	PCSP Members

	DSPCSP 30/23
	Meeting and Travel Expense Forms 

The PCSP Administrator will issue forms quarterly to members.

Members are asked to check the meetings on their form, sign and return promptly to the PCSP office so that our financial claims are kept within the budget profile.


	Administrator
PCSP Members
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